FORFAR ACADEMY PARENT COUNCIL

M I N U T E

Ordinary Meeting held on Tuesday, 13 June 2017 at 7pm
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Graeme Wallace
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Louise Nicoll
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Julie Brown
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Gloria Garland
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Alison Neave

Secretary

Lesley Cromar
Karen Carle
Jacqui Williamson
Debbie Dallas
Alison Kydd

Frances Coutts

Karen Smith







Jane Maguire



Pamela Davie



Donna Taylor




Victoria Alexander



Jennifer Mitchell



Caroline Crosby

Apologies 
Mel Richards
Welcome
Louise welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for attending the last meeting of the school year.
Approval of Last Minute 
The Minutes of the previous meeting were approved by Julie Brown and seconded by Frances Coutts.

Matters Arising from previous Minute
· Blazer update – pupils had voted on their preference of style and colour and it had been a close result.  However it was felt it was now too late in the term to start looking further into blazers for the coming new school year.  Mr Wallace will pick this up again in August.
-
Clothing bank – Mr Wallace advised going very well.

Items for discussion
1. Parent Council Cup

There had only been one nomination put forward for the Parent Council Cup this year which was disappointing.  Kirsty Richardson had been nominated by a swimming coach for her time and effort at the local swimming Club.  Julie read out her nomination and everyone agreed she was a worthy winner even though she was the only one.  Julie Brown agreed to get a book voucher for £50 to present to Kirsty, along with the Cup, at the Prizegiving.

Discussion was had regarding how to get more nominations in for the Cup.  This would be looked further into next year.

2. Lockers

Mr Wallace confirmed the school are still waiting to get all the keys for the lockers.  He did confirm that they will be allocated to the pupils in August when the new school term starts and will be given out in the first instance to the senior pupils first and then cascaded down the school.  

There was a long discussion regarding how the lockers would be funded – whether a payment or a refundable deposit would be taken for these from the pupils.  Mr Wallace was to put this to the finance committee and let us know the outcome at next meeting.

3. 20mph Consultation

Louise spoke about a consultation process that she had been sent regarding speed restrictions in and around all schools.  She informed the committee that they had until 7th August to complete this if they wanted to take part.  An email had been sent out by Alison previously and there was a link to click on if anyone wanted to take part.

4. Dates for 2017/18 meetings
5 September 2017 (AGM)

14 November 2017

30 January 2018

13 March 2018

5 June 2018

5. Post Occupancy Review

A meeting was being held on 20th June 2017 at the school between 10am-11am.  Mr Wallace asked for parent council representation at this meeting – Frances and Gloria agreed to attend.

AOCB

Lesley Cromar advised that she was going to be on the interview panel for the new Head Teacher vacancy.  The committee were asked to email any questions they would like to be asked at the interview to Alison who would then forward these onto Lesley

Mr Lynch informed the meeting that Gail McGuiness was in hospital and was doing well after her recent operation.  She is not likely to be back to school for several months.

Mr Lynch gave a brief speech thanking everyone over the last 13 years that had been involved on the committee and that he had enjoyed his time at the school.
This year the Prizegiving was being held at the Reid Hall as the halls within the Campus were not big enough.

Mr Wallace advised that the 3rd year pupils are to be issued with Ipads which will be used for teaching in the new school year.  An information night for all 3rd year pupils and parents will be held in August when a disclaimer will require to be signed by parents before the child is issued with their ipad.

Due to Hairspray rehearsals, some 2ND and 3rd year pupils had missed out on a visit to the college.  Mr Wallace acknowledged this and confirmed a second visit would be done for these pupils to go and visit the college.

Query raised regarding the numbering of rooms for exams as there had been an issue.  Mr Wallace acknowledged the fact that there was going to be some issues that required ironing out with the exams this year but these would all be looked into and hopefully would not happen next year.
Issue regarding the new school timetables which had been late in being issued.  Mr Lynch informed the meeting that there had been major issues with these being put together however teaching and front of office staff pulled together and got the timetables out as quickly as they could.
Current bank balance is £1062.44.  Mr Lynch proposed that £250 be donated to the Drone Academy which was run by Bob Baldie.  The committee agreed to this and Gloria would look into making this payment.

The S1 parents night was attended by Julie, Mel and Jennifer and they had managed to get 15 new possible committee member names and email addresses.  Alison will email them and the end of August to invite them to attend the AGM in September.
Date of Next Meeting

5 September 2017 at 7pm (AGM) 
Meeting closed at 9pm.
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